
WAC 174-116-240  Parking permits—General information.  (1) Park-
ing permits are issued by the college following application and the 
payment of the appropriate fees. All privately owned motor vehicles 
parked or left unattended on college property are required to display 
a currently valid Evergreen parking permit during specified days and 
hours. These hours are posted in each parking area at the entrance to 
the parking areas, or along the roadways where parking is indicated. 
The college maintains the authority to sell and require the display of 
special event parking permits during times and days, including week-
ends, as established by the college. Vehicles parked on campus are re-
quired to display valid parking permits at all times and days of the 
week as established by these rules. A complete list of parking permits 
issued by the college is available in the parking services office and 
on the college web site.

(2) Fees for parking and the effective date thereof, will be ap-
proved by the president of the college. Prior to approval by the pres-
ident, the college will, after notice, hold a hearing on the proposed 
fee schedule. The hearing will be open to the public, and will be pre-
sided over by a presiding officer designated by the president. The 
presiding officer will prepare a memorandum for consideration by the 
president, summarizing the contents of the presentations made at the 
hearing. Approved fee schedules will be available in the public area 
of the parking services office and on the college's web site.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.40.120. WSR 17-02-076, § 174-116-240, 
filed 1/3/17, effective 2/3/17.]
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